

February 16, 2018

The discussion at the Proverbs 31 Women's Study last Sunday was lively as the women gathered into small groups to discuss the principle and application of various Proverbs. I have extra study guides for those who weren't able to make it.

Tomorrow is the Sabbath for the potluck and Bible study after services in Murfreesboro. We will be wrapping up the Bible study series on the history of the early church.

There is a Young Adults Bible Study next Satruday night, February 24, at 6:00 pm at the Horvath's home. We will be continuing our series on biblical covenants.

We have not conducted a Public Appearance Campaign for many months. We will conducting four "America: The Time is Now" meetings in March in Southren California between San Diego and Los Angeles. I will be gone from March 1-12. Because of this campaign, and the Passover season, there will be no Sabbath Bible studies, study in Dickson, or Murfreesboro in-home study in March. Please pray for God's blessing on these meetings.

Mammoth Cave Camping Trip

The Bowling Green congregation will be hosting the 2nd annual camping weekend. It will be the weekend of April 27-29. We will be back at Mammoth Cave campground. More details coming soon.

Update on Marissa Fooshe from Nashville

Please share with brethren this inspiring news that Marissa shares in her own words below! So grateful to our Great God for his mercy and thankful to all the prayer warriors who continue to take Marissa's name before Him these past several years. Next follow up appointment is March 26, so please keep her in your prayers for these continued miraculous results.

From Marissa:

Church Family, I have some news that is equally as incredible as it is inspiring!!! I went in for my monthly eye injections yesterday and to my delight and shock, this is the second month in a ROW that the internal scans showed ZERO Inflammation in BOTH EYES. Whether it is one of the new holistic remedies I'm trying or just an absolute miracle, something is working!!! Your prayers are so powerful and have been greatly appreciated!! They've clearly been making a really huge difference in my life! I've waited so long to hear the words that I'm rid of this health trial... and it looks like I may be on my way! Once in and while my eyes would clear up like this for a visit and then randomly flare up again the next... but to have clear scans two months in a row? That's all new to me!!:) Please pray that these good results keep on

coming! I still had to have a shot in the left eye as a precaution - we want to try slowly drawing out my appointments to every six weeks instead of every four - in hopes that it will ween that left eye completely from needing injections. Fingers crossed! This is such a delicate process. Thank you, Lord for positive news! You knew I needed it.

eNews from Ministerial and Member Services

Issue 313 February 15, 2018

Personal From the President...

Dear fellow servants of God,

This past week we held three days of Leadership and Ministerial conferences in Portland, Oregon.



Participants at the Northwest Region Ministerial Conference.

Regional pastor Steve Nutzman commented: "I heard a lot of very positive feedback from ministers and wives about how practical the presentations were at the conference. The material that was presented covered very specific and down-to-earth details about how to better serve God's elect as elders and wives. This conference was just what we needed. It was a home run in terms of the content and fellowship."

Elder Rob Slocum added: "First let us say we very much appreciated both the content and the way that it was presented. We are encouraged by the direction of the church, but even more by the spirit of those in positions to direct the church. We are all human and inherently flawed, and Tina and I understand the struggles we all experience in our journey to become like our Elder Brother--it is a tall task."

I could not agree more with these assessments and want to first thank our Ministerial Education Team that includes Chris Rowland, Darris McNeely and Steve Myers for making these conferences what they were.

We presented a mix of lectures, round table discussions, question and answer sessions along with lots of interactivity that kept the meetings vibrant. Some presentations were geared for helping us to do our jobs more competently while others were intended for an elder's personal improvement as an overseer.

What did we talk about?

Tim Pebworth, pastor of Oakland and Petaluma, California, as well as senior pastor of French-speaking areas of the world, spoke about pastoring young adults and building relationships. In each of our conferences we ask a member of the Young Adults Leadership Initiative task force to give this presentation.

Darris McNeely spoke about "A Church Led by the Holy Spirit" in which he focused on the work of the first century church as it spread out into the world from Jerusalem. He also gave a concluding lecture entitled "Be an Elder at the Gate."



Steve Nutzman presenting "A Good Shepherd Should..."

We thanked all our elders for the work they do in their current roles. Some are active pastors of congregations, while other elders assist them. Some are pastors emeritus who, while retired from active employment, are fulfilling an important function in mentoring and volunteer service. We also recognized our three widow attendees: Sandy Cafourek, Betty Ashland and LeeAnn Luker. We gave special mention to our spouses for their support of our ministry and all its trials.



Steve Myers leads a group discussion about "Renovation Realities" and strategies for ministers to overcome stress.

By video, Scott Hoefker gave a presentation "Resilience, Change and Focus in a Stressful World" which was followed by Steve Myers offering solutions to the daily challenges in a minister's life. Steve also gave an excellent exposition of the relationships of the various covenants and which commands are to be observed and which are not in "The Hassle with Tassels."

I moderated a presentation about the ministerial code of ethics and its development. We then had a round table discussion centering on three questions:

- 1. How do you define "divisive" behavior that undermines the United Church of God? Please give us examples or a list of such.
- 2. You come to a different understanding about a Fundamental Belief, teaching or practice of the United Church of God. What is your responsibility and what should you do?
- 3. I see a brother in the ministry speaking against his fellow ministers and his superiors. What should I do?

I was pleased to see a focused ministry who valued the importance of integrity, ethical conduct and doing no harm to our congregations. I wanted to emphasize this highly in this conference.

I also moderated a discussion about challenges and solutions in our ministry. When at the Latin American Conference in Santiago, Chile, last month this was a most valuable session of the conference as elders brought up their challenges and fellow elders offered solutions based on their experiences. Topics raised by the participants in the Northwest region dealt with making disciples, modest dress, Feast of Tabernacles planning, and training along with several other topics that yielded healthy discussion.

Preceding the ministerial regional conference, we held a one-day regional leadership workshop. About 100 were in attendance for quite a lively day of meetings and discussion! It is encouraging to see so many members who have the interest and desire to do more in serving the Church.



The audience for the Leadership Workshop in Portland.

These conferences help us get to know one another better and help to strengthen bonds--some new, and some renewals of friendship going back decades. We all felt greatly enriched and I, too, will testify that it was a great set of conferences. For more photos from the conference, you can visit the link at the bottom of this eNews for the Ministerial and Member Services Facebook page.

Vernon Hargrove

While on this visit to Portland, Bev and I also visited with Vern Hargrove. Darris and Debbie McNeely also visited him. Vernon continues to have some ongoing health and age issues, but appears to be stabilizing and doing a bit better in recent weeks. He is living in an assisted living facility near his son, Michael. He would be encouraged to hear from the people he served during his more than fifty years as a minister. Cards and letters can be sent to: Vernon Hargrove, Princeton Village, 14370 SE Oregon Trail Dr. Apt 213, Clackamas, OR 97015-6293

Ambassador Bible College and International Students

Michael and Karen Schuster, church members in Oregon, have been persistently working for several years on ABC's ability to admit students from overseas for a full-year's study. It has been a difficult road, especially in the current immigration climate.

Two of our students were able to obtain a six-month B-2 visa which allows for some avocational training while in the United States. This visa can be extended to a longer period of time and we are pursuing this.

Along with the Schusters, I went to visit the attorney who is helping us with this process. We spent some very informative time with him to understand what can be done. At one time, Karen Schuster was an intern with this firm that specializes in immigration law. We hope and pray to be able to obtain a full year's visa for ABC students coming from abroad.

Bev and I are staying in the Northwest through this coming weekend and will attend with the Tacoma, Washington, congregation this Sabbath.

A lot of good things are happening in the United Church of God! Thank you for your prayers for us. We will continue to pray for all of you!

In Christ's service,

Victor Kubik

From Ministerial and Member Services...

Death of Steve Kirk, Jr.



A long-time elder and servant of God's people died Monday evening at the age of 97. Steve Kirk was respected and greatly loved here in Oklahoma throughout his 59 years since being baptized. For the past several years he suffered with dementia and was unable to attend services. He was married to his wife, Mavis (age 93), for 78 years. She is a shut-in and is greatly adored by the Oklahoma City congregation.

Services for Mr. Kirk will be held at 2 p.m. on Friday, February 16. The full obituary is available here: http://www.criswellfh.com/obituary/steve-kirk-jr

-- Ed Dowd, pastor